Conestoga Township B.O.S Minutes March 1st 2022

BOS Meeting called to order at 7pm by Secretary Little

PRESENT-Supervisors; Vice Chair Eric Doman, Member Robert Hershey Jr, Citizens; attendance list attached. Supervisors approved the February 2022 BOS Meeting Minutes on a motion by Hershey Jr, second by Doman. All in favor none opposed.

BILLS- The Supervisors approved all bills paid during the month of February 2022 on a motion by Doman, second by Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed.

TREASURER'S / ZONING - On front table and filed in office for review.

GENERAL PUBLIC

Andy Collins and Donna Eshleman thanked the Board for putting up the electronic speed signs. Andy Collins asked about what has happened with the potential sewer line project that was talked about in the past.

Secretary Little explained that the Township is waiting for the DEP to connect with the Board to discuss farther what would be implemented and to work on getting a timeline of possibilities and phases. PC Chairman Wes Bruckno asked if the Planning Commission would be able to join in on the meetings once they are set. The Board stated that it would be a good idea for the PC to be involved and once there is a direct contact made with the DEP the PC will be looped in with any future meetings.

Ms. Clancy inquired about the pools condition and will it be open and what can be done about it for this coming year.

Mr. Clancy asked if the prerequisites for the certifications could be made available, the Board stated that the information will be available on the Township website.

Jamie Pikoles asked if John Berry would be willing to mentor the new person taking over the position, the Board stated that they will speak with him to see if he would be available to do so. She also asked about membership pricing. The Board explained that the pricing will be determined by the persons running the pool.

Ray Clare asked about the certification fees. The Board stated that any information that is available will be put on the website for everyone to review and get informed.

Doris Warfel asked if the pool could be leased out to get it out from under the Township due to the large amount of liability involved. The Board agreed that it would be a good option.

Hershey Jr. and Doman thanked the Residents for speaking with them about the situation at hand and stated that they are here for the Residents and looking forward to working with the Community to come up with the best solution for everyone.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS:

Pool- John Berry asked Hershey Jr. to informed the public that he will not be renewing his pool licenses. Hershey Jr. and Doman asked the Residents for help in figuring out what can be done to help with getting the pool open this year. They listened to the Residents' concerns over the pool

and stated that they are happy to talk about any ideas that will aid in working together with the Community to do what is in the best interest of the Township. They encouraged Residents to come to the next meeting and discuss farther what options are available.

ADJOURN- @ 7:40 pm motioned by Hershey Jr. second by Doman. All in favor none opposed.

Respectively Submitted by, Naomi Little -Secretary